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Hong Kong Exchanges and Clearing Limited and The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited 
take no responsibility for the contents of this announcement, make no representation as to 
its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaim any liability whatsoever for any loss 
howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any part of the contents of this 
announcement.

Hilong Holding Limited
海隆控股有限公司*

(Incorporated in the Cayman Islands with limited liability)

(Stock Code: 1623)

(1) APPOINTMENT OF NEW AUDITOR;
AND

(2) CONTINUED SUSPENSION OF TRADING

This announcement is made by Hilong Holding Limited (the “Company”, together with its 
subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.51(4) of the Rules Governing the Listing of 
Securities (the “Listing Rules”) on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Stock 
Exchange”).

Reference is made to the Company’s announcement dated 31 May 2024 in relation to, the 
proposed appointment of Crowe as the new auditor of the Company, the postponement of the 
2024 annual general meeting and the continued suspension of trading (the “Announcement”). 
Unless otherwise indicated, capitalised terms used herein shall have the same meanings as 
defined in the Announcement.

APPOINTMENT OF AUDITOR

The Board announces that Crowe has completed its internal clearance procedures and has 
been appointed as the new auditor of the Company with effect from 8 July 2024 and will hold 
office until the conclusion of the next annual general meeting of the Company.

The Board would like to take this opportunity to express its warm welcome to Crowe on its 
appointment as the auditor of the Company

Further announcement(s) will be made to inform the Shareholders and potential investors of 
the Company of the latest development in relation to the audit, and publication of the 2023 
Annual Results and the despatch of the 2023 Annual Report as and when appropriate.
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CONTINUED SUSPENSION OF TRADING

At the request of the Company, the trading in the shares of the Company on the Stock 
Exchange has been suspended from 9:00 a.m. on 2 April 2024, and will remain suspended 
until further notice.

Shareholders and potential investors of the Company are advised to exercise due 
caution when dealing in the securities of the Company. When in doubt, Shareholders 
and potential investors of the Company are advised to seek advice from their own 
professional or financial advisers.

For and on behalf of the Board
Hilong Holding Limited

ZHANG Jun
Chairman

Hong Kong, 8 July 2024

As at the date of this announcement, the executive directors of the Company are Mr. ZHANG 
Jun and Mr. WANG Tao (汪濤 ); the non-executive directors are Ms. ZHANG Shuman, 
Dr. YANG Qingli, Mr. CAO Hongbo and Dr. FAN Ren Da Anthony; and the independent 
non-executive directors are Mr. WANG Tao (王濤 ), Mr. WONG Man Chung Francis and
Mr. SHI Zheyan.

* For identification purpose only


